Beeks PTO Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, October 7, 2016
8:00 am
A. Welcome (Dawn Owczarski, President) 

B. Principal’s Update (Mr. Mefford, Principal)
· The bikes have been great for the students to use; however, several need to be repaired and there has been a lice issue at Beeks so the bikes will be taken away for a couple of weeks.
· A donation was made to Margaret Beeks.  Mr. Mefford would like to see science related activities for girls.  Mr. Mefford will ask the family for their input.

· Mr. Mefford is working with a grandmother of a Beeks student to set up hot meals and have clothes available for shopping on a Saturday.  This will be done sometime in November.

· Pizza parties have to happen after lunch because we can’t compete with the federal lunch program.

· Next Tuesday, October 13th is the end of the grading period.  Report cards will go home October 18th.
C. Treasurer’s Report (Nichole Marsden, Treasurer)
· See below.

D. Teacher’s Committee Update 
· The kindergarten teachers thanked the PTO for DreamBox.  Mrs. Stitt thanked the PTO for her rug.
E. Old Items (Dawn Owczarski, President)
· DreamBox is $25/student.  Nichole worked the budget so that we have $2,500 for technology.  

· A motion was proposed and passed to approve the budget with the technology changes as presented by Nichole.
F. New Items (Dawn Owczarski, President)

· Shealor Program – We have signed up and a check for Beeks is on its way.

· Peach Jar – Flyers will now be sent through Peach Jar. The flyers will come directly to a person’s inbox instead of being sent home on paper. PTO can use this as well.  Important Beeks information will still be sent out via paper flyers.

· Teacher Birthdays – The PTO will send out small birthday treats for teachers and staff on their birthdays.  We have $250 budgeted for this.

G. Committee Updates (Dawn Owczarski, President)

· Track update – The track has been approved for 3 comfortable lanes.  

· There is a $150 review fee for the redesign.

· To get the final estimate, we need to get final approval from the town.  We should have that soon.

· We received an invoice for the site plan from Gay & Neil, and they charged us nothing for all of their work.
· VT Parking – We need volunteers to help park for the Georgia Tech game on November 12th.  Will need help parking for 3 hours before the game starts.

· The Landscaping Committee (headed up by Sean Connaway & Joe Baisden) is meeting on October 22nd when Greeks Give Back will be volunteering.  They are looking for more volunteers.  Information will be forthcoming.

· Taste of Countries is on December 8th.  Holly McFall is heading this up.  She would like to see some sort of class activities the week prior to the event.  Holly is looking for volunteers for this event.

· Fall Festival – No date has been set yet.  Funding will come from Mr. Mefford.

· Highway 55 wants to do another Restaurant Night with Beeks on October 24th & 25th. 

· Bricks, Bots & Beakers (Lindsay Barron)

· Lindsay has some new classes  - Math Makers & Amazing Apps.
· Lindsay is looking to start the classes in January.  If they are only four weeks, she can keep the tuition down.

· Lindsay needs PTO sponsorship to hold the classes.

· Dawn received an email from a co-ed service fraternity who would like to help out in anyway. They might be good to use for the Fall Festival and Taste of Countries.

· Teacher Appreciation (Heather Turman) – She is trying to do one “Teacher Appreciation” event/month.  Some of the events are big; some are small.
· Books for Breakfast (Jamie Baisden)  - YMCA Book Sale.  She will go to the preview sale to see if there is anything for our Books for Breakfast program.  Jamie has heard the prices have gone up, and she only likes to spend $1 or less/book.

H. Questions & Concerns

· A family in need has lost a family member which will put them under a huge financial strain.  A motion was presented and passed to donate $500 to this family.

· Since there has been a lice problem at Beeks recently, it was proposed that we try to get cubbies for the classrooms to help alleviate the spread of lice on coats and backpacks.  Mr. Mefford supports this, but said we will have to probably build them.  Mrs. Shealor suggested we contact the carpentry teachers at the local high schools to see if this is something they could help us with.
